

Report to Council on 02 May 2006

Tickets for Brampton Live went on sale on 27th March at Tullie House and for the first time on line via www.bramptonlive.net.

There is confidence that attendance and box office records can be beaten for the third year running.

A selection of work from the Council's Citywide Flood Art Project was shown in the Millennium Gallery over the Easter holidays. It included work produced by young people and community groups alongside some commissioned from professional artists.

Tullie House has recently purchased a watercolour of Carlisle Market Place by the Carlisle Artist William Henry Nutter (1819-1872). It shows market day in front of the Old Town Hall in 1867. We now have similar views of the Market Place dated 1835,1867,1882 and 1897 which show the changing scene through most of the Victorian period.

The Cumberland News have won 2 awards at the National Newspaper Society Awards for the Flashback Exhibition.  They are absolutely delighted that they have been honoured amongst their peers for the exhibition and have sent us the following quote:

"We are delighted that we have been recognised at a national level from our peers in the industry. It is a tremendous achievement to pick up two awards for the Flashback exhibition. A lot of hard work went into putting the exhibition on, which resulted in huge numbers of people visiting Tullie House. A vote of thanks go to the staff at Tullie House especially Fiona Venables (Visual Arts Officer) and Mathew Constantine (Keeper of Human History) for their unswerving belief in the exhibition".

Carlisle City Council have been working with the Friends of Chances Park Group to get the lottery bid submitted for the first stage of the project, i.e. the project worker, who will after appointment work up the full bid to Heritage Lottery Fund.

A range of maintenance work has been completed recently, again working with the Friends Group.

Scheduled that the work to reinstate and enhance the Hardwicke Circus can now be progressed as agreement with insurers on reinstatement now resolved.

Four play areas; Bitts, Carliol Drive, Denton Holme and  Fusehill now underway. Contractors will be working at these sites over the next couple of months with completion in June.

City's Sport and Recreation staff are successfully running sessions with young people at both MUGA sites. They are proving very popular.

The Easter programme of the Go 4 It Scheme was well attended with a wide range of activities. Media coverage of angling was welcome publicity for that aspect of the scheme.

Councillor Ray Knapton.
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